
We agreed to continue to provide support to the Raphael Centre in Grahamstown,RSA 
which fulfilled our aims of combatting the HIV/AIDS epidemic in the Grahamstown area.
We were able to forward funds as a result of regular donations from many faithful 
supporters and the proceeds of a very enjoyable wine tasting evening at Cheltenham 
college ( which benefited from the generosity of the College ,Cricket festival organisers 
and donations of food and discounted wine from local suppliers ) .
We were also able to encourage gifts from other sources and the Centre again received a 
substantial gift from the strenuous activities of Club Peloton .
Examination of the Centre's website -info@raphaelcentre.co.za will reveal the excellent 
work it undertakes ,notwithstanding financial and administrative challenges .
We keep in close contact with the Centre and it's new manager Anne Lofflier.
The challenges of fund raising increase but we know that even small amounts are put to 
good use and mere words of encouragement are much appreciated. 

Nigel Bowden 
Chairman 
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